Southern California Scenic Railway Association

Retrospective Screening Series

Saturday, February 16, 2002, at 7:00 P.M.

- A Program of Silent Films -
“Teddy at the Throttle” - A 1917 Mack Sennett two-reeler starring Gloria Swanson, Wallace Beery and Bobby Vernon.  “Teddy” is a wonder dog who brings help when the heroine is tied to the track.  Shortly after doing this film, Miss Swanson left Sennett [and comedy roles] and concentrated on a serious acting career.  It was her life that inspired the legendary Billy Wilder’s film noir, “Sunset Boulevard.”
“The General” - This 1926 silent classic is certainly one of the truly great film comedies of all time, based on a true Civil War incident.   Johnnie Gray (Buster Keaton) is a Southern railroad engineer who loves both his locomotive and his girlfriend Annabelle Lee (Marion Mack), but Annabelle won’t talk to him until he has proven his bravery by enlisting in the Confederate Army.  The Army refuses to take him since he is more valuable to the South as an engineer.  When Union forces steal his locomotive, Johnnie goes off in hot pursuit, and so begins the greatest and funniest chase films ever made.  

This classic was directed by Buster Keaton and Clyde Bruckman, and written by Keaton and Al Bloesberg.  Keaton was a stickler for detail and authenticity, and the film has been described as having the look of a “Matthew Brady glass plate photograph.”  Keaton wanted to film it in its original location, but the Georgia countryside and rail system were unsuitable, so he took his cameras and equipment to Oregon and found both the country look he wanted and suitable railroad trackage upon which to operate.  

The audiences of the time didn’t like the film, the critics blasted the film, and United Artists regarded it as a financial loss.  However, “The General” has since been praised as one of the greatest films ever made, and it was one of the first to be included in the Library of Congress for the National Film Registry as part of the National Film Preservation Act.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

The Accompanist


Greg Smith, the SCSRA Corporate Secretary, possesses many skills, not the least of which is his wonderful ability to accompany silent films.   


Greg’s interest in trains began when he received his first Lionel train at the age of four. This interest eventually propelled him into railway preservation at the Orange Empire Railway Museum, and it was only natural that Greg became one of the six founding members of the SCSRA.


Greg accompanied silent movies while in college, and, after graduation, served as an elementary school teacher for 25 years.  These days he teaches 4th to 6th grade choirs at seven schools in the Orange School District.  Greg and his wife, Karen, have two daughters, and still reside in Orange, CA.
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~

   See back of Program for notes on equipment used in the filming of “The General”

Program notes by Gordon R. Bachlund and James G. Hoffmann

